Valley Water District

14515 Pioneer Way East, Puyallup, WA 98372 Telephone: 253-841-9698 / Fax: 253-770-8959 Email: service@valleywaterdistrict.com

October 2, 2025

To: Property Owners/VWD Customers

Re: Alderwood Watermain and Service Line Replacement Project

Water shutdown scheduled for October 7th 9:00am - 3:00pm

Dear Property Owner,

The letter is intended to notify the affected property owners of a water shutdown on Tuesday, October 7th from 9am – 2pm as part of the Alderwood Watermain and Service Line Replacement Project. Water will be off for much of that duration.

Once the water service is restored, significant flushing will follow. District crews will work to flush air (which can look like milky water) and discolored water from all pipelines. Customers should refrain from using hot water until all flushing has been completed so as not to draw any sediment into their water heaters (cold water should be OK). Customers directly impacted by this water shutdown will get additional reminder notifications by Phone Message and email. Please make sure the District has updated contact information on your account if you would like to receive these messages. The District will also provide updates on the District Website at (www.valleywaterdistrict.com).

If you have any additional questions or concerns regarding this project, please contact the District office at 253-841-9698 or $\frac{\text{service@valleywaterdistrict.com}}{\text{service@valleywaterdistrict.com}}.$

Thank you

Sean Vance General Manager